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Consultation 46: proposed changes in the 

regulatory documents for transmission 

October 26th, 2020 
 

Fluxys Belgium is proposing adjustments to its regulatory documents for transmission 

with a focus on (i) integrating Zelzate 2 into the existing VIP BENE, (ii) allowing the 

injection of new gasses in the natural gas transmission grid, (iii) the creditworthiness 

requirements and (iv) some technical changes. 

The consultation starts on October 26th and ends on November 13th 2020. 

 

1. VIP BENE 

Following the acquisition of the Zebra gas grid by GTS as from January 1st 2021, 

Fluxys Belgium and GTS envisage to integrate the interconnection point of Zelzate 

2 into the existing virtual interconnection point VIP BENE by January 1st 2021, in 

accordance with NC CAM. The details of these adjustments are set out in ACT – 

Attachment A and B. 

 

2. Aligning the definitions and services with regards to the injection of new 

gasses (i.e.  biomethane) in the natural gas transmission grid 

Some definitions are updated and the Reduced Pressure Service is extended to 

become the Pressure Service that covers both the decrease of pressure (existing) 

and the increase of pressure (at injection points). 

 

3. Creditworthiness requirements - clarification of the definition of 

collateral taking into account short term bookings 

The description of short term capacity bookings has been clarified, it includes all 

short term bookings of the previous month. 

 

4. Technical changes 

Next to the abovementioned changes, several textual adjustments have been 

realized in order improve the readability of the text. Also all the references to fix/flex 

are removed as the service is no longer offered. 


